IMPORTANT CHANGE/DECISION  #6

READ, TAKE ACTION, FILE FOR PERMANENT RECORD

SUBJECT:  Community Service Policy Changes 1/04
· New Policy 
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New Procedure 
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Question and Answer 

· New/Revised Form 

EXPLANATION OF ISSUE/QUESTION 

On January 28, 2004 The Board of Commissioners approved some clarifications to exemptions from Community Service requirement. 

A resident who is the primary care giver for a child under 6 years old will be exempt from Community Service. 

An exemption because of work or actively looking for work or community service opportunities will be granted to any adult engaged in these activities at least 10 hours per week. See Admissions and Occupancy Policy Part VIII B. for a list of work-related activities.  Note – This can include activities to remove barriers to employment such as treatment for chemical dependency or mental health issues, parenting education, and similar activities. 

Question –When do we check to determine if residents who are not exempt from Community Service have met the requirement?

DECISION

We will continue to inform residents at move-in, ACO and interims about Community Service requirements. All residents received notice about the clarifications that the Board was considering.  All staff need to be informed about these clarifications and to review the categories of exemption. 

We will begin to require proof of completion of Community Service for residents interviewed on or after April 1, 2004. This includes new move-ins since 4/1/03. Residents will have from the time of their interview until the effective date of the ACO to provide proof of service or “catch up” if they have not completed the required number of hours.  MIS will work on a report of those who are currently identified as required to fulfill Community Service.  

ACTION REQUIRED 

When you receive a revised Part VIII of the Admissions and Occupancy Policy, read and be informed on the exemption categories and the requirements for service.
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Approved by Principal Manager 
Nina Semmelroth, Connie Toavs   2/4/04

